Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION XI
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DAVAO DEL NORTE

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

OFFICE MEMORANDUM
CID-2023-0128

To:

Eduard C. Amoguis, EdD-Chief-Education Program Supervisor-CID
Exelsis Deo A. Deloy, PhD, EPS Focal-Multigrade Education Program
Ronnie A. Publico, PSDS-Talaingod District

Concerned School Heads

Subject: MONITORING AND TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE PROVISION TO MULTIGRADE

Date:

SCHOOLS OF TALAINGOD DISTRICT

September 11, 2023

cid/edad

DepEd Order No. 63 s. 2010 stipulates that the Multigrade Program in the Philippine Education
(MPPE) is one of the viable mechanisms for increasing access to quality elementary education.
It is, therefore, a policy of the department that the program be continued, pursuant to the
provisions of the Constitution that the State shall protect and promote the rights of all citizens
to quality education.

Moreover, in DECS Order No. 96, s. 1997, emphasizes the regular monitoring of MG Classes
to sustain training gains and to provide teachers with technical as well as instructional support.
In consideration of the difficulty in reaching these schools due to distance and poor and/or
irregular transportation facilities, principals or supervisors are authorized to collect actual
transportation expenses incurred during monitoring and/ or Supervisory visits.

With the above given provisions, Dr. Exelsis Deo A. Deloy, Education Program Supervisor
Focal for Multigrade Education Program, Dr. Ronnie A. Publico, PSDS-Talaingod District,
and Lynnelle Joy T. Dayaganon, School Head, Gatong Elementary School, Talaingod
District are hereby directed to conduct monitoring and Technical Assistance Provision to
Multigrade Schools of Talaingod Districts on September 22, 2023.

The said activity is in support to the MATATAG agenda of the Vice President of the Republic
of the Philippines and Secretary of the Department of Education (DepEd) Sara Z. Duterte to
“take good care of the learners by promoting learner well-being, inclusive education, and a
positive learning environment”.

Travelling expenses of the above-mentioned personnel shall be charged against Program
Support Fund for Multigrade/ division MOOE/ or any local funds still subject to the usual
accounting and auditing rules.

Everyone is highly encouraged to continually support and recognize the value of equality and
diversity of all personnel while complying with the directives set forth by this office.

Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

REYNALDO LORIDA, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent ™
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